BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ON APRIL 27th 2017   

Chairman’s Welcome – Cllr Stentiford  welcomed Cllr Ryan Stephenson and a small gathering of residents to the Annual Meeting. 
 Apologies for absence – Cllr Bosomworth and Brenda Sanderson.
 Minutes of 2016 APM. – These were circulated and approved.

                                                                                                                                         Report from the Chairman and Councillors on the  Work carried out by the Parish Council during 2016-17   

The Chairman began by thanking his fellow Cllrs, including David Denby who has recently joined the Council, for all their hard work, much of it unseen, during the year.

The year had started with preparations for the Tour de Yorkshire due to come through the village. This weekend people will have to go to Harrogate or Wetherby to see the cyclists in action. 

The PC spent some considerable time this year negotiating with Metro about the type of bus shelters they would like to replace the dilapidated wooden ones on the A58.They  were very disappointed, however, when they  found themselves overruled  regarding  some of the  replacement shelters,  resulting in a mish -mash of shelters along our section of the A58, one of which has been compared to a garden shed. They  are hoping for better communication over such issues in future. 

The Council has now implemented the management programme for the pond after negotiations with local residents. The first stage was the removal of about 50%of the pond weed and they are now pleased to see the return of the moor hens.
Flooding has not been a major problem this year although the issue has come up again in connection with the Bramham Park application.

The refurbishment of the Village Hall is now virtually complete and the PC would like to thank the Committee and the fundraisers. 

Parkfield and the Playground continue to be well used and there are plans to build an adult fitness area in Park Field using 106 money. 

The Bingley Arms has been registered as a village asset. 

Highways continue to be a core agenda item and many thanks are due to Cllr Hoyland for her persistence in pursuing items of concern. 
Report from Cllr Frankland on the Website  Cllr Frankland explained that the old website had been 8 years old , outmoded , and subject to cyber attack, one similar to a terrorist attack. An updated site has very recently been developed by Jason Cook.                                                                                                         The village archive material, compiled by Judith Unwin, has been studied recently.350 documents have been scanned and the remainder are to be stored in a special fireproof box. 
A resident asked whether the new advertising facility offered on the website was likely to conflict with those  advertising in the Newsletter, but was assured that this is unlikely to cause any problem, as only one (Park Lane Homes) has responded to the invitation.  
Report from Cllr Tatman on Planning Cllr Tatman reported that of 44 applications received, BPC has objected to 15. He gave details of some of the more interesting ones. Of these the most important is the Bramham Park application for 140 new properties on the A58. He thanked Cllr Denby for drafting the objection letter to LCC. It is understood that Leeds will discuss the application in May. 
Report from Cllr Sidle on the Neighbourhood Plan   Cllr Sidle reported that the PC submitted the draft NP to LCC in November and have just received the Examiner’s  largely favourable response. The PC will now query a few minor points, but consider the recommendations in general to strengthen the document. LCC then has to publish a Decision Statement before it can go forward to Referendum, possibly in late July.
A resident pointed out that a large turnout for the Referendum is important and suggested that the website should be used to advertise it. CS agreed. The PC will probably send some form of written reminder to all residents. 
                                                                                                                           Financial Report from the Clerk. The Clerk provided everyone with a copy of the unaudited accounts and explained variations between this last year and the previous one in terms of receipts and payments.  
Address by Councillor Ryan Stephenson. Cllr Stephenson said that since his election last May he has been one of 99 LCC elected members, is on the back benches, and sits on 2 committees. He works to help Leeds compete with Manchester as an important hub in the North.  Harewood Ward , largely rural ,is the largest and most affluent , but still faces challenges , particularly over its part in providing the large  allocation of new housing deemed necessary by CC . The Outer NE area is not opposed to some new development, but would prefer it to be on a single new site, rather than  peppered across the region. He will oppose the Bramham Park Application as inappropriate development in the Green Belt. The Leeds review of the GB is due shortly. There are some sites which the Conservative Group want to add to GB. He expects to see the current  application for an enlarged Telephone Mast on Tithe Barn Lane  refused. The current work undertaken on the land locked site off Keswick Lane, where numerous trees have been felled and a new development appears to be planned, has been brought to his attention. He and Cllr Robinson have alerted Forestry and the Head of Planning Services. It is expected to be dealt with by Planning Enforcement. No planning application has yet been received for the site.  
                                                                                                                                   Any Other Business. 

A resident asked  about progress on the Linton bridge .Cllr Stephenson replied that this had been going ahead well and a summer re-opening had been expected , but a new obstacle has recently been found  which will  involve going out to tender again. The earliest possible opening time is the end of September.
Another resident asked whether LCC has any policy about building on flood plains. Cllr Stephenson said that developers can always find ways to get round this issue, but it is his belief that stemming flooding in one area  always has  a knock on effect and inevitably leads to a problem  elsewhere. 
The Chairman informed the meeting of the Police report for the year. There had been 4 Burglary Dwellings, 4 Burglary Others, 1 Criminal Damage, 5 Thefts from Motor Vehicles, No Robberies. 1 Theft and 1 Theft from a Motor Vehicle. 
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